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News for Release: Tuesday, April 14, 2009

Contact: Melissa Taldykin         713-524-2388                            mtaldykin@consumerenergyalliance.org 
Alaskans Turn Out in Force to Support Offshore Energy Exploration

At Hearing in Anchorage, America’s Citizen Energy Experts Turn Out En Masse to Make Their Voices Heard

ANCHORAGE— Consumer Energy Alliance (CEA) president David Holt issued the following statement today after Alaskan consumers, service providers, union members, producers and transporters of energy came out in large numbers to attend and participate in the Interior Department’s third public meeting on the future of American energy policy.  

“Alaskans know what it takes to produce the energy that powers America – a contribution the rest of the nation continues to benefit from more than 40 years after the first commercial discovery at Prudhoe Bay. That’s why it’s appropriate Secretary Salazar would come out to Anchorage today, allowing him a chance to hear firsthand how responsible energy exploration can co-exist with, and even complement, sound stewardship of our environment – all while creating and sustaining thousands of good-paying, family-supporting jobs.”

A study released by the University of Alaska Anchorage’s Institute of Social and Economic Research (ISER) in December found that responsible energy exploration in Alaska accounts for more than 108,000 high-paying jobs in the state -- jobs that are responsible for generating more than $7 billion in individual wages.

Dave Harbour, a member of CEA’s Board of Advisors and a former commissioner of the Regulatory Commission of Alaska, also testified at the hearing, saying: “America can properly produce its offshore wealth in a way that will directly and quickly begin benefiting consumers everywhere. Beginning to explore for, and then produce, America’s trillions of cubic feet of clean burning natural gas resources and billions of barrels of prospective oil resources will transform America.”

A recent report issued by the Interior Department shows that these undeveloped reserves of the OCS represent about four times the US proved reserves of oil and natural gas. The report also underscores the need for more analysis of what is actually available offshore -- analysis that is likely to show a great deal more oil and gas offshore than currently projected. According to the federal government, more than 86 billion barrels of oil and 420 trillion cubic feet of natural gas lie undeveloped off our shores in the OCS. That amounts to enough energy to replace 50 years worth of OPEC oil.

Before any offshore resources can be explored, the Interior Department must include prospective areas in its “five year plan” for offshore energy development. Today’s hearing in Anchorage is the third in a series of four public meetings designed to provide a platform for the public to discuss and debate the agency’s plan. Previous hearings took place in Atlantic City and New Orleans. A final hearing is slated for Thursday in San Francisco.  

CEA is a non-profit, non-partisan energy consumer group that has long advocated a national energy policy that focuses on creating a diverse portfolio of energy supplies, from wind to solar to biofuels to petroleum and clean-burning natural gas. 

With more than 100 affiliated organizations and thousands of consumer-advocates, CEA’s mission is to expand the dialogue between the consuming and energy sectors to improve overall understanding of energy security and the thoughtful development and utilization of energy resources to help create sound energy policy and maintain stable energy prices for consumers.

For more information, visit www.consumerenergyalliance.org or www.moreenergynow.org.
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